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Leagues Club Contact

Vicki Williams, Attendance Officer, is listed as our contact person for dinner arrangements.  Remember that ALL ARRANGEMENTS are to be made through her by the Sunday before the meeting.  Phone 3289 1424 to apologise if you are unable to attend, or if you are bringing a guest.  We pay the Leagues Club for all the dinners we book, so if you cancel after the club has been told the numbers, you must pay for your dinner.

Bingo Roster 

Thursday Mornings

This is our major form of fundraising for our club and we must have Zonta Representation.

June

3rd
Jan

10th
Kay

17th
Lyn

24th
Vicki


Diary Dates 2004
June

2nd
Board Meeting

5th
World Environment Day

9th
Club Meeting – New Zonta Year begins

20th
Sunday, Pine Rivers Zontians to provide the catering for the Welcome Horse Riding Gymkhana.

Birthdays 
June

8th
Rosalind

22nd
Z Club & Lyn

23rd
Vicki 

President’s Message

Dear members, 

My annual report  - with Vicki's, Jan's, Pam's and Kas's - as given at the AGM, are in the newsletter as is traditional. I slightly edited my report to give due acknowledgement to the work done by members on the IWD breakfast, and added a bit of background info rmation re the bingo changes in Jan's report. I made these additions because I am very conscious that this report serves as our memory on the year's events and changes, in years to come.

Welcome to our new members, Di Westwood, Ann Lee-Bernstein and Jean Harding.

I look forward to inducting our new members at our June Meeting.   Our guest speaker on this occasion - to celebrate World Environment Day - will be Tim Odgers, Catchment Coordinator for the Pine Rivers Catchment Association. 

See you all then. 

Best wishes 

Rosalind
ZONTA CLUB OF PINE RIVERS INC

ANNUAL REPORT  FOR JUNE 2003-MAY 2004

Edited version of President’s Address at the AGM:-

At the annual general meeting May 2003 a completely new Board other than Treasurer Jan was inducted by the District Lieutenant Governor Ros Kinder. The new Board was President, Rosalind Pestell, Vice President Vicki Williams, Treasurer Jan Spittle, Secretary Edith Fogg and Directors Jenny Bowden and Kay Reid.

Jenny Bowden exemplified the spirit of Zonta in that although she had to work away from Brisbane a lot, having been asked to serve as Director she gave it her best shot. Unfortunately she was out of Brisbane for most Board and dinner meetings which resulted in her resigning from the Board towards the end of 2003 and from the Club in early 2004.  I remain appreciative of Jenny’s willingness to serve when asked to do so. We continued with only one Director, Kay for the rest of the Zonta year. 

International Women’s Day Breakfast:-

Although very aware of the importance of the Club’s fundraising and service work and very grateful to all members who have contributed to these areas I have not included them in my report as the Committee Chairs’ reports follow mine.    However I would like to make special mention of our biggest event of the year:- the IWD breakfast held at the Pine Rivers Bowls Club on 8 March 2004. Thanks to the hard work of Sara Allard and her team of helpers we had an excellent venue & breakfast, beautifully decorated, with 90 guests who enjoyed listening to guest speaker author Susanna de Vries.   Sara had persuaded local businesses and members to contribute an enormous number of raffle prizes and a wonderful door prize of a weekend on the Gold Coast. 

There was some disappointment that after outgoings we made very little profit for Service funds but we will learn from this result, and as Vicki says in her report it was a great public relations exercise. Thank you to every member involved in making this event a Club success.

Dinner Meeting Activities:-

During the year we celebrated our ninth anniversary with “notable nines” - each member recalling a “nine” of note to themselves or the world, and we had fun at Christmas thanks to our Christmas activities committee who arranged Christmas craft making and encouraged us to come in a dress theme of Christmas ornaments. Sara remained the “lucky numbers board” queen encouraging us all to take a punt each dinner meeting with proceeds going to our administration account.

Throughout the year we had a variety of guest speakers who spoke on: The Samford First Responders Group; Adult & migrant literacy; Australian Volunteers International; Osteoporosis; The melting point of metals - from a new winner of an Amelia Earhart Award; Several health topics relating to our annual donations; And our last speaker for the year,  the winner of our Young Women in Public Affairs Award, Stephanie Powell.   

Discussion Topics & Members’ profiles  

We also held two discussion topics during the year – in June 2003 we had Edith’s on “broad acre land clearing” and in April 2004 we had mine on the meaning and use of the word “feminist”. At various dinner meetings throughout the year a number of members, Vicki, Judy, Bettina, Jan and Chris each presented their personal profile and I intend to continue with our profiles and our discussion topics next year, as time permits. Kas has already volunteered to have a discussion topic ready for when we have time.   

CLub Workshop:-

We held our annual workshop at Vicki’s on 26th October. There were nine members present where we did some planning for the International Women’s Day breakfast, updated the ZI Club manuals, discussed running the Jane Klausman Award, renewed our commitment to the breast pillows, discussed how we could help the Z Club which is losing members at present and had a lovely lunch on Vicki’s patio. My thanks to Vicki for hosting the workshop.

Attendance at other Zonta meetings:-

During the year, members Vicki, Edith, Kay, Sara, Jan, Marina and myself in various combinations, but not all of us at every event, attended the following:

In early August Jan looked after the Club’s information stand at the Seniors EXPO for community groups at the Albany Creek Library. Three of us attended the Zonta Club of Caboolture’s 10th anniversary dinner, and four of us were at the District 24 conference at Brighton Sydney 3rd - 5th October.  Vicki and I attended a Presidents’ workshop for Clubs in Area 3 at the Area Directors’ house, and in April 2004, four of us attended the Area 3-5 combined workshop in Bowen Hills where we heard from a number of inspirational speakers.

Eight members met at Marina’s in January to decide on the annual donations, and Kay and Vicki attended the Zonta Club of Beaudesert’s IWD lunch in March and in late 2003 they delivered our basket of soft toys to the Caboolture Domestic Violence Services Centre. Six members and two Honzons attended the Pine Rivers Combined Service Clubs Dinner at the Pine Rivers Bowls Club 29 April 2004 where I gave a brief overview of the Club’s activities and donations.

And to look forward a little:-  Vicki, Kay, Pam and myself are heading off to the ZI International Convention in New York in July.    Edith and Jan would have been with us as well but for Peter’s health concerns and for Jan and Ray having a bit much on their plates at present. 

ORGANISATION, MEMBERSHIP AND CLASSIFICATION REPORT

We started the Zonta year with 14 members, but went up to 15 when Chris Monsour rejoined after a year’s lapse. We had a bit of a wobbly start with the Leagues Club asking us to have a minimum of 15 members at dinner to cover the cost of their provision of the room and a drinks/dinner server. Several members including Vicki, Edith Jan and Jenny came to the rescue bringing friends, mothers and other guests to swell dinner numbers.

Information Evenings

Having so few members I did not attempt to form a formal committee for OM & C. Instead the Board organized a membership information evening on 27th August at the Leagues Club supported by Club members who brought along guests.  We had a wonderful result from the evening in that Simone, Marina, and Ros W were inducted into the Club in October and Kylie was inducted in February.   

We ran a second information evening on March 24th 2004 as a follow up on our IWD breakfast and had an excellent turn out of members and six guests.    (Note: 3 new members joined in late May, after the AGM meeting).

Resignations

Unfortunately Jenny Bowden, Trish Farrell and Margaret Schniterzling  - all who have been on leave of absence for some time - have resigned. We shall miss them; Trish was a past president, past treasurer and had held other Club positions and Margaret was a stalwart of the Thursday morning Bingo.

PUBLIC RELATIONS and COMMUNICATIONS

This was another committee we didn’t get off the ground, apart from having our truly reliable, going to press on time every month, newspaper editor Lyn. Thank you Lyn for keeping faith, even while commuting between Melbourne and Brisbane, and while coping with your father’s final illness.

But even without a formal committee we have carried out the work of this committee very successfully.

Simone has looked after and brightened up the display board and is willing to refresh it even further. She also designed and produced the invitations and table agendas for the IWD breakfast.

Sara obtained free publicity from Quest newspapers for the IWD breakfast with large adverts in the Pine Rivers Press and Northern Times before the event and two news items afterwards.

Edith ensured we got good coverage in the Dayboro Grapevine throughout the year – (the donation of prams to the Royal Brisbane Children’s Hospital, (which she also got into the Pine Rivers Press) and our contribution towards the Grapevine’s new computer.) And Vicki has ensured good coverage of the Club and its activities in the Westerner by liaising with the Editor.

Although I have kept the information very basic and low maintenance, the Club web page is on the District 24 web site and people can contact us by email through this site.

I slightly updated the Club’s brochure prepared by Kas a couple of years ago and had 500 copies printed on good quality paper for promotional and informational use.

UNITED NATIONS

Jenny Bowden and Judy (who had been Chair for several years) were our United Nations Committee. Jenny sought a speaker for our United Nations dinner in October but having taken the first steps had to leave the final arrangements to Judy. It worked out fine with a young lawyer Genevieve Carriere of Australian Volunteers Abroad speaking of her legal work with NGOs in Indonesia.

Judy was also relieved to say good bye to the boxes and boxes of books stored under her house. Members had collected and donated the books as in previous years, in anticipation of their being sent via Qantas at a reduced freight price (paid by our Club) to a school in Zimbabwe. Unfortunately there were doubts last year that the books would reach their destination so we were pleased when a dinner meeting guest knew of a plan to send books to the Koala Foundation in Ethiopia and Judy was able to arrange delivery of the books to the collection point in Capalaba. 

Thank you

I would like to thank all the Board who have supported me so well in my first year – thanks you so much, Vicki, Edith, Jan and Kay. You have all contributed so much to the Club and been committed to its well being and progress. And thank you all dear Club members for everything you have contributed to the Club, and for remaining members for yet another year.

 Rosalind Pestell

 President.

STATUS OF WOMEN AND SERVICE COMMITTEE  ANNUAL REPORT

Over the last year, we have continued on with the working bees sewing breast pillows and distributing them  to the Northwest Private Hospital. We have made about 100. We had two sewing bees, 26/7/03 and 22/11/04.

We had a “Shop ‘til You Drop” bus trip which raised enough funds to supply two prams for the Royal Children’s Hospital ($660), and we were also able to help a woman get a new wheelchair by paying the interim amount required for her to be on the  waiting list ($827). She now has her new wheelchair.

Some members had a guided tour of the Mater Hospital Cord Blood Bank which they found very interesting.

We helped the Dayboro Grapevine newspaper, - which promotes our Club and supports the Pine Rivers community -  buy a new computer.

We had a “theatre night” outing to “South Pacific” which was for fun, and also raised $120.

We gave to the Pine Rivers Neighbourhood Centre funds for their children’s Christmas Party.    

We catered  for “The Rogaine Group” breakfast and raised about $600.

We organized The International Women’s Day Breakfast which was excellent for Public Relations.

The Recipients of our year’s work along with people already mentioned are:-

· Z Club  Ferny Grove State High School - $350

· Stephanie Powell, our Young Women in Public Affairs recipient,  $250 to attend world schools cross country championships, Lyon, France 2004

· Samford First Responders Group for a defibrillator $3400

· Caboolture & District  Domestic Violence Centre  $2000

· RACQ Care Flight $1500

· Queensland Cord Blood Bank at the Mater Hospital,  $1500

· Pine Rivers Neighbourhood Centre – Seasons for Growth Programme  $2500

· RB&WH Research Foundation Burns Unit/Skin Bank $1500

· Unifem $200 (from IWD Breakfast)

· YWPA  Club Award $500 to Stephanie Powell.

· Drought relief is to be investigated.

· International:

Bosnia & Herzegovina anti-trafficking $3000

Re-inventing India (Zisvaw) $3000

Improving women’s lives in Afghanistan $1000

Amelia Earhart  $2350

We thank The Arana Hills Leagues Club for allowing us to continue running the Thursday Bingo game and Kim Long for taking on the job as promoter;  also all the members who have done their roster duty.

Vicki Williams

Chair,  Status of Women, Service Committee

FINANCE & FUNDRAISING

COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORT

(As Fundraising Committee Chair Sara’s computer had seized up so Treasurer Jan kindly provided the following report) 

Administration

Although we have a healthy balance in administration at the end of March’04, I was as surprised as you will be that we spent all the money contributed in this year.  The extra expenses came from $1248.45 Club contribution to President’s attendance at International Convention, $298.00 for Club brochures,  $350.00 photocopier service and $165.60 on speakers’ gifts, as well as the usual expenses of $330.00 audit, $109.70 post and minor amounts on fees – badges – bank charges.

Bingo

(President’s background information:  Mid year 2003, Des Pickstone, having provided his services free since the start of our bingo games, handed over the job of Bingo Promoter to Kim Long who is paid by our Club to run bingo for us.  In late November the Board decided the Monday evening game would end as the bingo game itself was no longer producing a constant profit for our Club after outgoings.  Since December 2003 the Club has run a Thursday morning game only at the Leagues Club which is popular with players and still generating the main bulk of service funds for our Club) 

Jan reports:-

As we are aware bingo is our major fund raising – and it was noticeable that we no longer had a free administrator. Of the $26639.00 taken - $10500.00 went on wages - $3533.65 stationery - $4100.00 jackpots and awards. This year will be small takings this coming year with only 1 game being run. I think we can expect to  raise only  $6000.00 in total. 

Fund Raising

Bingo raffle was a big earner for us raising $8883.00 – followed by the sale of  battery “glowies” $2085.45  (of course we did have some stock left from the previous year). Shopping trip $769.00 – Rogaining breakfast $653.33 – IWD breakfast $319.50 – Gymkana  catering $206.45.

Jan Spittle

Treasurer

FERNY GROVE HIGH SCHOOL Z CLUB ANNUAL REPORT

The Z Club this year has had its ups and downs. We started the year with a strong membership across all year levels. The members met weekly to plan fundraising activities. The members enthusiastically sold butterfly badges in aid of the deaf awareness society. This is an annual event, May being hearing impaired awareness month.

At the beginning of term 2 the teachers, Chris Milne and myself were unable to attend meetings due to time commitments and although the Z Club members still considered themselves as members, few meetings were held. Three members who attended our November Club dinner meeting were impressed with how the dinner meeting was run and this year started with enthusiasm, specially as the Pine Rivers Club members volunteered to support the students. Alas the students still needed teachers to help with organization.

The good news is that this term the club is back on track. We are holding weekly meetings, have made arrangements to sell badges and be actively doing rather than talking.

 Pam Ross-Smith

Z Club Liaison.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORT  2003-04

Committee Membership 2003-04

1. Kas Sommers, Chairman

2. Chris Monsour

Annual Elections

The slate of candidates for election as officers and board members for 2004-05 was presented at the March 2004 club dinner meeting.  There were exactly as many candidates as positions to fill.  All eligible incumbents stood for re-election.  Jan Spittle, having served four years as treasurer, was not eligible to serve another term.

At the election meeting in April 2004, further nominations were called from the floor before voting for each position.  There being none, all members were elected unopposed.

These are the results:

President
Ros Pestell
Re-elected unopposed

Vice President
Vicki Williams
Re-elected unopposed

Secretary
Edith Fogg
Re-elected unopposed

Treasurer
Sara Allard
Elected unopposed

Directors (2)
Kay Reid

Marina Duson
Re-elected unopposed

Elected unopposed

Nominating committee (3)
Kas Sommers

Chris Monsour

Jan Spittle
Re-elected unopposed

Re-elected unopposed

Elected unopposed

Plans for 2004-05

The nominating committee will be observing members of the Zonta Club of Pine Rivers Inc until March 2005 when a new slate of candidates will be presented to the club for election at the April 2005 meeting.  The aim is to have at least two candidates for each position.

Kas Sommers, Chairman

Chris Monsour

Nominating Committee 2003-04

A quote – per favour Vicki:

“Children these days are terrible.   They are rude to 
their parents, they gobble their food and they terrorise their teachers”

Socrates, 425 BC.

Isn’t it good that some things never change?



Zonta Club of Pine Rivers Incorporated
Zonta Club of Pine Rivers Incorporated

Page 2 of 6
Page 1 of 6

Zonta Club of Pine Rivers Incorporated


